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Anyone can get Lead Poisoning

—How To Protect Yourself and Your Family
Each year, nearly 200 of Maine’s children are poisoned by lead.

Are you and your family at risk?  Lead is a metal that has had many uses, mostly in paints, and is found in many buildings built before 1978. It can be found in peeling or chipping paint, dust on windowsills, floors or doorways, in soil and dirt in your yard, or in tap water from lead piping. Lead can also be found in some toys and old painted furniture.

When lead gets into the body, it poisons and harms people. Children under the age of six are at most risk since they often put their hands and objects into their mouth. Even a very small amount of lead dust can cause learning disabilities, behavior problems, hearing or speech problems, and lower intelligence.   This can affect how well your child will do in school and in his or her future development.  

How do you know if your child has lead poisoning?  Children with high lead levels may not look or act any differently, so it’s best to start testing them at age one and two years. If you live in or often visit an older home, or a family member works in construction, painting, metal cutting or recycling jobs, then you should ask your doctor for a lead test.

How can you protect your family every day?  
· Keep your child and home safe from lead by wiping floors, windowsills, and tables clean with wet mops or cloths.
· Do not let your child eat anything that has fallen on the floor.
· Wipe down toys and stuffed animals often, and wash bottles and pacifiers. 
· Always wash your child’s hands after play and before eating and sleeping. 
· Keep checking painted windows, doors and floors for peeling or chipping paint.
· If you live in an apartment, do not let your kids play in the hallway, stairs or porch, where there may also be old paint.

If you are renovating or doing repairs in your home, learn how to keep lead dust from spreading.  If you are sanding or scraping windowsills or other painted areas, protect yourself with a mask, and clean up carefully with wet cloths. Keep those at risk, especially children, pregnant women and pets, away from the work areas.


Also, while doing home repairs, or if you may be exposed to lead in your workplace (construction, painting, etc.), make sure that you change work clothes and take a shower before playing with your child. Also be sure to wash work clothes separately from your family’s laundry.  

For more help…Contact the Maine Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program today at 1-866-292-3474 or www.maine.gov/healthyhousing for a free lead dust test kit. You can also learn more about how to reduce lead dust in your home, have it further inspected for lead, check for toy and other household item recalls, and how to have your child tested for lead poisoning.
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